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unesco

To all Permanent Delegates
and Observers to UNESCO

cc: National Commissions to
UNESCO

The Assistant Director-General 23 October 2024
for Priority Africa and External Relations

Ref: SC/PBS/RIE/24/7470

Subject: Invitation letter to Information Session on the International Decade of
Sciences for Sustainable Development (IDSSD)

Madam/Sir,

On behalf of the Director-General, | am pleased to invite you to an Information
Session on the International Decade of Sciences for Sustainable Development
(IDSSD), which will take place on Friday, 18 November 2024, from 11 a.m. to 1
p.m., in Room XI at the UNESCO Headquarters in Paris. The Session will be held
as a hybrid format, interpretation in English and French will be available. Should
you wish to attend the event online, we would be grateful to welcome your
participation at: Zoom Link.

On 25 August 2023, the United Nations General Assembly proclaimed the period
2024-2033 as the International Decade of Sciences for Sustainable Development,
inviting UNESCO to lead its implementation. On 4 September 2024, the first
Executive Committee Meeting was successfully convened, where members,
including representatives of the UNESCO six Electoral Groups, Chief Scientists
from UN agencies, and Presidents of international organizations, provided
valuable inputs, endorsed the Strategic Plan for the implementation of IDSSD,
approved key documents, and were briefed of the received initiatives under the
IDSSD.

Following the first Executive Committee meeting of the IDSSD, this Information
Session will be an opportunity to highlight the significant potential contributions of
the IDSSD to global scientific collaboration and its crucial role in advancing the
Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs), update Member States on the IDSSD
strategic plan, the overall progress made to date, and the mechanisms for
engaging all stakeholders in the implementation of the Decade.

Ms Amal Kasry, Chief of the Basic Sciences, Research, Innovation and
Engineering Section, within the Natural Sciences Sector (tel.: +33 145 68 06 77;
e-mail: a.kasry@unesco.org), stands ready to provide further information should
you have any questions.

Please accept, Madam/Sir, the assurances of my highest consideration.

il /ﬁ\

¥

Firmin Edouard Matoko

7, Place de Fontenoy
75352 Paris 07 SP, France
T:+33(0)1 4568 10 00
F:+33(0)14567 16 90

unesco.org



		2024-11-06T10:46:48+0700
	N/A




